




CHURCH COUNCIL

Monday Sept 12, 2022

PRESENT: Rev. Kendell, Connie Wiersma, Todd Campbell, Bruce Morris,

Tracy Tronnes, Kathleen Matson, Jill Sanderson and Mary Lou Behring.

Connie called the meeting to order and Kendell led us in prayer. The

minutes from the last meeting were reviewed. After a spelling correction of

Pastor Kucerk name, Tracy made a motion to approve the minutes as

written.  Jill seconded it and the motion was approved.

MINISTERS REPORT: Kendell suggested the importance of taking

attendance.  The talk of ushers was brought up. We received three new

members Sunday the 11th and one baptism.  Another baptism will be the

18th. The new conference minister, Rachel Bowman is arriving soon and will

be included in our pastoral search process. Kendell will be reaching out to

families with confirmation age children to get an idea on how many people

are interested. Oct.  30 and Nov. 6th will be the two Sundays Kendell will on

vacation and Connie has secured Pastor Kucerk. Kendell says we all need to

think outside the “box”.

COMMUNICATION: Kathleen stated that she has been helping Jill get ready

for the Sunday school and the adult education classes. Sunday school

started last week and the adult study “The Artists Way “will begin Tuesday

Sept.13th and run for 12 weeks. Kathleen has been also updating Sunday

school records.

BUSINESS: A special thanks to Connie Tronnes and Krista Kim for all the

special music they have been filling in with while Josephine is absent. Mary

Lou mentioned a song she would like to use for Stewardship.  She asked for

a $50 stipend for the young man that wrote the piece for the UCC.  Tracy

made a motion to spend the money for the sheet music. Jill seconded it.

Motion carried.  The piece is called “Our God is Holding Us Together Now”,

composed by Jacob Nault. AV SYSTEM: Jill talked about what they use for

their music.  Kathleen will touch base with someone she knows that may be



of some help. The prayer chain was brought up.  People expressed that the

list that Kathleen sends out mid week is a great way to be able to pray for

people. The Blessing box will be kept as a small library right now but we will

encourage people to bring things in the food pantry.  Jill will contact

Smerchecks about Socktober.  Mary Lou brought up bringing food into the

Lynts family during this time with Joan’s health issues.  Kathleen will email

people.  Peanuts will start on September 28.  Kendell is checking into

computers that he likes. Todd asked for prayers for his nephew Danny who

is in UW hospitals with pneumonia and has had a double lung transplant

several years ago.

TREASURES REPORT: Tracy stated that we are managing our bills and staying

on track with the budget. A motion was made to adjourn the meeting.

Respectfully submitted, Mary Lou Behring


